MEETING MINUTES
East Quarter Condominium

Board of Directors Meeting

October 29th, 2015
Clint Lasley


Nancy Knuutila


Katy Sathers
PRESENT: Board members present were Clint Lasley, Nancy Knuutila, and Katy Sathers. Emily Springman and Pam Snow were representing Snow’s Management.
EXCUSED: N/A
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:05pm at the office of Snow’s Management.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: The August 6 2015 meeting minutes were presented for approval. Nancy moved to approve the meeting minutes with a correction to Katy’s last name. Clint seconded and the motion carried.
REPORTS: The September 2015 Financials were presented for review.
HOMEOWNERS FORUM: N/A
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 


Reserve Study: The board will receive the Reserve Study next week and will compare it to the existing reserves.
NEW BUSINESS:

Deck Replacement: Clint made a motion to move forward with the bid from Treeline Construction and replace two (2) existing decks, per the BBFM engineer report, that are in major need of repair, hopefully by the end of 2015; #201 and #210. Katy seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
Sidewalk Replacement: Clint made a motion to move forward with Nielson Construction to replace the sidewalks, depending on the investigation, and approval, by Katy and Nancy of a current property that recently had Nielson do concrete work at their entryway.
2016 FYE Budget: Clint made a motion to approve the 2016 FYE Budget with an average dues amount to remain the same at $411.00 per unit, per month. Nancy seconded, and the motion carried.

South Entry Paint: The board requested to have Jose Hernandez look at the South entry paint that seems to be bubbling from the wall, and does not seem to be caused by moisture.


Yukon Fire: The board requested that Yukon fire check all of the fire detectors, especially the ones in the garage, for replacement.


CO2 Smell In Garage: The board is concerned the CO2 vent in the garage is not working properly at this moment and would like Automatic Control Systems to take a look at it. This is scheduled for the first week of November.
NEWSLETTER ITEMS:
· Next Meeting
· December 10th Meeting at ESQ to discuss deck replacement. Homeowners are encouraged to attend.
· We Need Board Members!
· Nancy Lemmon contact information 


ph: 907-441-4879 

e-mail: ezrocker@gci.net 
· Carpet is being replaced in the near future throughout the entryways and hallways. PLEASE keep them clean or fines will be assessed in the future for damage to the new carpet to homeowners. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Nancy Knuutila would like to resign from the board as soon as a new board member can replace her position.

The board extended a Thank You to the new Asst. Association Manager Emily Springman for all of her hard work and attentiveness.
NEXT MEETING:  There is a meeting scheduled for December 10th, 2015 at East Quarter with BBFM and Treeline Construction to discuss the deck replacement. Homeowners are encouraged to attend.
ADJOURNED: With no further discussion the meeting adjourned at 7:20PM.
Respectfully,

Emily Springman

Asst. Association Manager
